
Imperial Beach Democratic Club Meeting 
April 26, 2020 
Zoom Meeting 

 
 
President Anna Webb called the meeting to order  at 4:10 pm and led the attendees in  the Pledge 
of Allegiance.  
 
The President asked for a motion to approve the Agenda.   Mark West motioned to approve the 
Agenda and Rick Bates seconded the motion.    The vote to approve was unanimous.  
 
The President asked for a motion to approve the Minutes of our March meeting.  Mark West 
moved to approve and  Ramon Hernandez  seconded. The vote to approve was unanimous. 
 
Dr. Ramon Hernandez from the Mayor’s IB COVID 19 Task Force gave an update on the City’s 
response to the Covid-19 virus,  stating that there were 20 reported cases in IB thus far. 
 
Council member Ed Spriggs spoke about the City’s  planning efforts to recover from the 
financial impacts of  the virus. 
 
Councilman Mark West spoke about how COVID has impacted businesses in Imperial Beach 
and what the City is doing to help them.  
 
Senator Ben Hueso gave a brief update on the State Senate’s efforts to deal with the COVID 
virus.   He said that l there is another call with the Governor regarding the statewide response to 
Covid-19. His office is still working on making sure all San Diegans have enough food.  
 
In accordance with our By Laws,  President Anna Webb presented proposed Amendments to our 
By-Laws,  explaining that they are intended to clarify the requirements for voting,  eliminate 
redundancy,  and provide for meeting and voting by teleconference.   She stated that these 
proposed amendments will be voted on at our meeting on May 10. 
 
President Anna Webb described what else would transpire at our  May 10, 2020 meeting.   She 
said that in addition to the vote to approve the By Law Amendments,  we would  hear from and 
vote to endorse candidates for County Supervisor,  District 1 and Imperial Beach City Council, 
Districts 2 and 4.  
 
Announcements: 
Paula Hall  thanked Senator Hueso for his assistance with Mar Vista High School’s outreach, 
Courage to Call, and  obtaining equipment they needed to provide their clients with food.  
 
There being no further business,  the meeting was adjourned at 5:55 pm   following a motion to 
adjourn from Anna Webb and  seconded by Felicia House.  
  


